
                                    

Dear Christ the King family, 

Now that we have successfully extracted lent from the grips of St VaLENTine’s Day we move on to the 

spiritual disciplines that we all should respect in order to deepen the quality of our lives from a spiritual 

dimension.  The Scriptures call us to prayer, fasting, and almsgiving.  These are intended to be the spiritual 

exercises that enhance the relationships in our lives. 

• Prayer:  our expression of God’s presence in our lives giving honor, praise and glory and remaining in 

communion with God 

• Fasting:  our self-discipline calling us to reduce or eliminate those elements in our life that have a hold on us 

or are sinful while also incorporating those qualities that have a positive, enriching and grace filed influence 

upon us personally 

• Almsgiving:  our awareness of and response to the needs of our less fortunate sisters and brothers – the 

sharing of our resources, our love and respect, and our prayer for them  

 

There you have it – Lent as seen from the perspective of RELATIONSHIP.  The 2nd century Saint Irenaeus 

wrote, “The glory of God is man fully alive.”  That is what Lent offers us: the opportunity to become more 

fully alive with the grace of God and within the life of Christ.  Do not let this moment pass by in vain.  I will be 

praying for you. 

 

Please consider the opportunities that are at your disposal.  Elsewhere in this note you will find information 

concerning the Mission Mondays program we will offer in conjunction with St Joseph parish, the Wednesday 

evening 6:30 pm Mass (with opportunity for Confession from 6-6:25pm), the Hallow program with 

additional information and details on the vestibule tables,  and the Stations of the Cross that are always 

available for you to pray while the church is open, and the 3pm Stations on Good Friday.  You are also 

welcome to join the school students as they pray Stations on Friday, 2/23 at 1:00 pm.  (Dates for Stations of 

the Cross in March with the school to be determined.)  Also, consider attending one of the performances of 

“The Song of Mark” – dates and times provided later in this note.  The ensemble features soloists, 

instrumentalists, adult, and children’s choirs from area churches including Christ the King.  

May the Lord bless us as we navigate our way through this time of grace, hope and maturation in the 

spiritual life. 

May Christ the King reign in our lives. 

Msgr Mike 

 

February 16, 2024 



And in Other Parish News…… 

➢ Please join the Respect Life Committee on Monday, February 26th at 6:30 pm in the MRC. We 

will be discussing the upcoming Birthright Baby Shower, the MO Ballot Initiative, other 

archdiocesan events, and begin the discussion on the next area of focus for the year. All are 

welcome!   

   

➢ Parishioner and Chaminade College Preparatory School teacher Dr. Robert Barnidge is offering 

a summer Model United Nations Camp at Chaminade June 17-20 and a Model National 

Security Council Camp at Chaminade June 24-27.  It is open to boys and girls from grades 6-

12, and one need not be a student at Chaminade to participate.  For more information, 

visit chaminade-stl.org. 

 

➢ Archdiocesan Monthly Prolife Mass and Rosary will take place this Saturday, Feb. 17, 2024 at 

8:00 a.m. at the Cathedral Basilica.  Fr. Phil Krill will be the celebrant and will lead us in the 

Rosary following Mass.  Please join us as we pray for an end to abortion in our country 

and that Missouri will remain a Prolife state!  

 

➢ Please remember in your prayers the souls of parishioner Robert Aromando and Donald 

Schulte, father of parishioner Mary Rudder, who passed away recently.  May their souls, and 

the souls of all the faithful departed, rest in peace. 

 

 

https://chaminade-stl.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Online Draft of Christ the King Parish Photo Directory is Ready! 

An online draft of our new Christ the King 2.0 parish photo directory is available.  To view the photo directory, you will 

need a password.  You can obtain the password by: 

• Contacting Karen Sheridan at the Rectory by email, rectory@ctkstl.com, or by phone, 314-721-8737. 

• Contacting Fran Colletti, fiveapple@aol.com, or Ellen Howe, ellenhowe50@gmail.com. 

In compiling the parish photo directory, we learned the following: 

• Photos cannot be uploaded unless the person/family has completed all of the paperwork required to be 

registered as a parishioner. 

• Some people submitted a photo but we either did not receive it or the photo could not be uploaded. 

Before we print the parish photo directory, we want to give you the opportunity to complete the parish registration form 

which is available on-line or at the back of church so that your photo can be uploaded.  We also want to give you the 

opportunity to submit a new photo.  The deadline for completing the registration form and submitting a new photo is 

March 1, 2024. 

1. To submit a photo: 

• Select the photo from your phone or computer.  (Your photo should be more square than rectangular in 

shape.) 

• Upload the photo and send by email to ellenhowe50@gmail.com or to rectory@ctkstl.com 

• In the email subject line, please put Family Name Photo 

• In the body of the email, please list the names of the people in the 

photo that you are submitting. 

 

2. We will send an email confirming that we received your photo. 
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